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Private Bill on Zakkat to be Sent to 

Kano State House of Assembly- Emir of 

Kano 
 

A private bill that will empower Kano State 

Government to collect Zakkat from individuals 

will soon be presented to the state House of 

Assembly for consideration, Emir of Kano, 

Muhammadu Sanusi II, has announced. 

 

He said the proposed bill was currently being 

put together and that as soon as it is ready, it 

would be forwarded to the Kano State 

lawmakers. He stated that the Committee on 

Social Reform jointly established by the Kano 

Emirate and Bayero University was working on 

the proposed bill which when considered and 

made into law would empower the government 

to collect Zakkat from individuals. 

 

The Emir who was speaking at a Round Table 

Discussion organized by the committee on 

Wednesday, 13
th

 April, 2016 at the BUK Senate 

Chamber said Allah (SWT) ordered government 

to do everything humanly possible to collect 

Zakkat from wealthy people. 

 

He said, „It is un-Islamic for government to fold 

its arms and allow people to do what they 

wanted, especially on issues of Zakkat.‟ 

 

Other parts of the bill, according to Emir, it 

would give government power to collect and 

distribute Zakkat to eligible persons. 

 

The Emir also disclosed that another bill on 

marriage issue would also be prepared and 

presented to the Kano State House of Assembly. 

This bill, he said, would go a long way towards 

reducing cases of divorce in our society. He said 

part of the content of the bill was that it would 

make it necessary for a husband to follow 

certain strict rules/conditions before he divorced 

his wife. 

 

On the work of the Committees, the Emir 

expressed dismay over the delay in discharging 

their duties, adding that „this kind of Round 

Table Discussion will be holding quarterly to 

ensure speed in their work.‟ 

 

In his remark, the Vice Chancellor, Professor 

Muhammad Yahuza Bello, thanked the Emir for 

his concern about Bayero University. He also 

thanked the Emir for the warm reception 

accorded management staff of Bayero 

University when they visited him in his palace 

recently. 

 

Professor Yahuza Bello thanked the Emir on 

behalf of University of Maiduguri for accepting 

to receive an honorary Doctorate Degree on 

Saturday, 16
th

 April, 2016. “That is why it 

became necessary for us to postpone our 

convocation by one week to enable the good 

people of Kano State to join the Emir in 

receiving the degree.” Professor Yahuza added. 

In support of the Committee, the Vice 

Chancellor announced the University‟s donation 

of five million naira to enable them to discharge 

their duties as expected. 

 

Former Vice Chancellor, Professor Abubakar 

Adamu Rasheed mni, MFR in his speech thanked 

the Emir of Kano for initiating the Social 

Reform Committee and involved Bayero 

University which according to him would assist 

the lecturers to put their researches into practice. 

 

 

 



  

When presenting their different reports, 

Professor Kabir Yunusa of Zakkat Committee 

and Professor Abubakar Mustapha of Education 

Committee and Dr. Bashir Aliyu Umar of 

Marriage Affairs briefed the Emir on what they 

had done and promised to work hard to see that 

the target goal was achieved.              

 

Induction: VC Commends CHS’s 

Teamwork, Networking  
 

The Vice Chancellor of Bayero University, 

Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello, has said 

the combined induction organised for the three 

Departments in the College of Health Sciences 

(CHS) was a milestone to showcase the 

attitudinal teamwork and networking that reign 

in the College and the University as a whole. 

 

Professor Yahuza Bello, who was speaking on 

Monday, 11
th

 April, 2016 at the induction 

ceremony of 3
rd

 sets of Radiography, 

Physiotherapy and Medical Laboratory Science 

graduands, said in future all inductions for the 

professionals would be conducted in a  day to 

further symbolise the spirit of teamwork that has 

been reigning in the University. 

 

He said this year was the first time a combined 

induction was organised, thanking the three 

Registrars of the respective Councils/Boards 

who made it possible. He said the University is 

very grateful of the commendations coming 

from agencies on its medical trainings. This, he 

said would actualise Management‟s dream of 

making the College Centre of Excellence on 

Medical Training globally. 
 

He urged the graduands not to relent in 

continuing to learn as there is no end to learning, 

advising them to also be good ambassadors of 

the University wherever they go, just as he 

enjoined the new Provost of College of Health 

Sciences, Professor Sani Usman Alhasan, to 

promote the good work the former Provost, 

Professor Habib Abdurrazak started. 

 

The Vice Chancellor announced automatic 

appointment for the three overall best graduating 

students of the three departments, Maryam 

Dauda Usman of Medical Laboratory Science, 

Maryam Haruna of Radiography and Adua 

Kwathar Adenike of Physiotherapy while 

automatic scholarship for Master‟s Programme 

and appointment had also been granted to some 

other excelling graduands. 

 

Similarly, Maryam Dauda Usman collected all 

the awards from the Department of Medical 

Laboratory Science, which includes best pre-

clinical student‟s award, best clinical student‟s 

award, best 1
st
 professional examination‟s award 

(2014/2015), best final professional 

examination‟s award (2015/2016) and overall 

best student‟s award from the department. 

 

Also, from the Department of Physiotherapy, 

Adua Kawthar Adenike collected three of the 

four awards of best student in pre-clinical, best 

student‟s award in clinical and overall best 

student‟s award of the Department, while 

Musbahu Aminu Usman collected the award of 

best student in project. 

 

Furthermore, Zubaida S. Ya‟u collected four of 

the five awards of the Radiography Department, 

which include best project award, best 

professional clinical award, best student‟s award 

in clinical examination and best final year 

student‟s award, while Maryam H. collected 

best overall graduating student‟s award of the 

Radiography Department. 

 

In his address, Kano State Commissioner of 

Health, Dr. Kabiru Ibrahim Getso, said the state 

government had taken measures to ensure 
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efficient health delivery services in the state, 

part of which was the upgrade of Muhammad 

Abdullahi Wase Hospital, introduction of many 

schemes, provision of equipment to health 

centres and many other services to enhance 

healthcare delivery services in the state. He 

assured that the state government would 

continue to support Bayero University in its 

effort to succeed. 

 

The Guest lecturer and Chief Medical Director 

of Aminu Kano Teaching Hospital (AKTH), 

Prof. Aminu Zakari Mohammed, said Bayero 

University is one of the foremost universities in 

Nigeria that has been recognised worldwide. 

 

He commended the Management of the 

University for the huge investment at the 

College of Health Science and urged the 

graduands to observe the ethics of their 

respective professions. 

 

The new Provost of the College, Professor Sani 

Usman Alhassan, appealed to the Kano State 

Government to ensure that its hospitals and 

health centres were accredited for physiotherapy 

services. 
 

The Registrar/CEO Medical Rehabilitation 

Therapist (Registration) Board, Akanle 

Olufunke T. told the graduands that their next 

one year of internship training was very critical 

to their career and must be taken seriously, 

urging them to be focused and determined to 

engage in some personal commitments and 

development. 
 

Registrar/Chief Executive, Radiographers 

Registration Board of Nigeria, Michael S. 

Okpaleke, assured that the steady increase in the 

number of Radiographers from Bayero 

University and other institutions would defuse 

the acute manpower shortage in the north, 

urging the graduands to maintain good 

relationship with their patients, especially the 

duty of confidentiality of patient‟s medical 

record. 

 

The Registrar/Chief Executive officer of 

Medical Laboratory Science Council of Nigeria, 

O. F. Omotuyi, advised the graduands to key 

into the Compulsory Continuous Professional 

Development Programme (CPD) to enhance 

proficiency and remain updated in their 

profession and for licence renewal.  

 

BUK has Zero Tolerance for 

Examination Misconduct 

-  Dr. Abdulwahab 
 

The Dean, Faculty of Computer Science and 

Information Technology, Dr. Abdulwahab 

Lawal, has advised newly matriculated students 

against engaging in any form of examination 

malpractices, saying that Bayero University has 

zero tolerance for any form of examination 

misconduct and would not condone such 

negative tendencies. 
 

Speaking at the Faculty‟s 2015/2016 orientation 

of fresh students and presentation of awards 

which took place at Musa Abdullahi 

Auditorium, New Campus on Wednesday, 13
th

 

April, 2016, Dr. Abdulwahab also urged the 

fresh students to guard against the antics of bad 

friends who often mislead them, saying that the 

only solution to the above negative tendencies 

was for them to endeavour to live above board 

by obeying school rules and regulations as well 

as work hard. 
 

He said character and good conduct were other 

very important attributes of serious and obedient 

students, adding “I urge you to justify the 

confidence your parents have on you by 

exhibiting good conduct.” 
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The Dean disclosed that as from next academic 

session, the faculty would introduce best student 

awards as part of efforts to encourage academic 

competition among the students. 
 

He said the purpose of the orientation was to 

acquaint new students with dos and don‟ts as 

well as how to make the best use of campus life. 
 

Dr. Abdulwahab said the faculty which has three 

departments, Computer Science, Information 

Technology and Software Engineering has a 

total of 1,325 undergraduate students with over 

40 academic staff out of which about 20 are 

pursuing PhD programmes both at home and 

outside the country.    
 

In his presentation, the Dean, Student Affairs, 

Professor Ismail Zango, represented by the 

Deputy Dean, Dr. Shamsudden Umar, took the 

students through the nitty-gritty of academic life 

including processes of securing bed space, 

participation in unionism, dress code as well as 

transportation to and from the two campuses of 

the university. He also revealed that as from 

next academic session, bed space application 

would be on line. 
 

Speaking on social life on campus, Malam 

Mansur advised the students strongly against 

keeping company with bad friends, fighting, 

stealing, rape, and examination malpractices. He 

said all these mentioned vices carry serious 

punishment. 
 

He urged them to work hard, be in company 

with serious and intelligent students who would 

help them academically and socialize as well as 

participate in various union activities, but that 

should not be at the expense of their academic 

activities. 
 

Malam Mansur also said as part of efforts to 

discourage students from patronizing football 

viewing centres outside the campus, the 

university had furnished common rooms 

available in most of the hostels for students to 

listen to news and watch football.  
 

Physiotherapy Dept. Honours Three of 

its Staff 
 

The Department of Physiotherapy, Bayero 

University, organized a reception in honour of 

three of its staff who got appointments into 

various positions in the University. 
 

The staff are Dr. Shmaila Hanif who bagged the 

best academic staff in the College of Health 

Science, Dr. Rufa‟i Yusuf Ahmad who was 

appointed as the Deputy Director, Laboratory 

Services and Dr. Bashir Kaka, who was 

appointed as Deputy Dean, Faculty of Allied 

Health Science. 
 

In his speech on the occasion, which took place 

on Thursday, 7
th

 April, 2016 at the departmental 

conference room, the Dean, Faculty of Allied 

Health Sciences, who is also the Chairman of 

the occasion, Dr. Muhammad Gwarzo, 

described the occasion as symbolic of 

brotherhood among the staff of the department. 
 

He said organizing such event showed the level 

of cooperation and understanding and the love 

of one another that exists among the staff. 

According to him if such things continued, he 

had strong belief that the department would 

reach the target goal. 
 

On the three honorees that the reception was 

organized to honour, the Dean who 

congratulated them said that all of them 

deserved what they got. He called on them to 

continue to work hard to justify the confidence 

reposed in them. 
 

In their separate speeches, Dr. Shmail Hanif and 

Dr. Bashir Kaka thanked their colleagues for 

organizing the reception and assured them that 

they would not let them down.   
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BUK Honours Former Registrar, Sani 

Amin 
 

Bayero University has organized a send-off in 

honour of the immediate past Registrar, Sani 

Ibrahim Amin, for his outstanding contributions 

in the transformation of the university. 

 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad 

Yahuza Bello, said the former Registrar left the 

University with nostalgia and served the 

University diligently. 

 

Chairman of the occasion and former Vice 

Chancellor, Emeritus Professor Dandatti 

Abdulkadir, said the former Registrar was a 

quintessential and experienced administrator, 

who in his capacity as Secretary to Council and 

Senate had done remarkably well. 

 

In his speech, the former Vice Chancellor, 

Professor Abubakar Adamu Rasheed, mni, MFR 

said Sani Amin Ibrahim FNIM was his long 

standing friend and knew him as committed, 

dedicated and intelligent officer. 

 

Awards were presented to the immediate past 

Registrar by the Non-Teaching Staff, University 

Management and the Vice Chancellor for his 

monumental commitment and contributions to 

serving Bayero University. 
 

Faculty of Science Organizes Reception 

for Prof M. A. Kurawa 
 

The Faculty of Science has organized a 

reception in honour of Professor Mukhtar Atiku 

Kurawa, the outgoing Dean of the Faculty, who 

was recently appointed the new Rector of Kano 

State Polytechnic. 
 

Prof. Kurawa expressed appreciation to all 

members of the Faculty for the send-off 

ceremony and called the attention of the new 

Dean, Deputy Dean, Sub-Dean, Examinations 

Officer and PG Co-ordinaor to work together 

and move the faculty forward. 

 

In his speech, the newly elected Dean, Professor 

Sani Muhammad Gumel, expressed gratitude to 

members of the Faculty for giving him the 

mandate to serve them and said though it was 

challenging, he would work assiduously with 

the staff to achieve the desired objectives. 

 

SSANU Elects New Executives 
 

The Senior Staff Association of Nigerian 

Universities (SSANU) BUK branch has elected 

new executive members to continue piloting the 

affairs of the union. 

 

The election, which was conducted on 

Wednesday, 13
th

 April, 2016, saw Haruna Aliyu 

of the Directorate of the Establishment Matters 

emerge as new Chairman of the Union. 

 

Two former executive members, Ma‟aruf 

Zakariya and Nura Garba were re-elected as 

Secretary and Public Relations Officer, 

respectively. 

 

The election was supervised by the SSANU 

National Vice President (North), Comrade 

Solomon Alfa.  

 

Chairman of Credentials Committee, Sani 

Nayaya Chedi announced the winners of the 

election as follows: 

 

Haruna Aliyu , Directorate of Establishment 

Matters - Chairman 

Mustapha Aminu AKCDRT, Mambayya 

House - Vice Chairman 

Ma‟aruf Zakariya, University Health Services 

- Secretary 
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Sabo Balarabe, University Library  - Treasurer 

Uzairu Idris Dambazau, Bursary Department -

Financial Secretary 

Nura Garba, Information and Publications 

P.R.O 

Sallau Ibrahim, Registry - Assistant Secretary 

Adamu U. Wangara, University Health Services 

- Trustee 

Hauwa Abdullahi, University Health Services -

Women Leader 

Kabiru Baba, Staff School - Ex-Officio 
 

The election witnessed a large turnout 

unprecedented in the history of SSANU 

election. 
 

Bayero University Remains Debt Free, 

Despite Monumental Developments - 

VC 
 

The monumental projects that have greatly 

expanded access and boosted teaching and 

research were undertaken without borrowing 

and Bayero University remains debt free, the 

Vice Chancellor, Prof. Muhammad Yahuza 

Bello has declared.  

 

He explained that past Vice Chancellors in BUK 

had been focused on raising funds from sources 

other than government, in order to develop 

facilities and equip them during their tenure, and 

even after their tenure, all those VCs in good 

health had been dedicating their time and energy 

to uplifting the status of the University. 

 

Speaking on Tuesday, 12
th

 April, 2016, during a 

breakfast radio programme Barka da Hantsi, on 

Radio Freedom,   the Prof. Yahuza  attributed 

the success so far achieved to fundraising efforts 

beginning with the launching of the endowment 

fund, generous donations from philanthropists, 

grants from Nigerian and foreign intervention 

agencies, as well as the hard work and 

dedication to duty of staff and students of the 

University.  

 

In response to the question from the host Ado 

Saleh Kankiya, on the measures in place to 

redress students complaints, including difficulty 

in transportation, the Vice Chancellor assured 

that robust and fair channels exist for student 

grievances, academic and otherwise to be 

handled. He explained that the reduction in 

commercial vehicles on the route, responsible 

for recent difficulties with movement of students 

between the campuses is caused by the national 

fuel shortage crisis.  

 

Prof. Yahuza however assured that the 

administration welcomes investors who may 

wish to put more commercial vehicles on the 

student route, to complement the numerous 

vehicles provided by the University, once they 

follow due process and register. The Vice 

chancellor was skeptical about the possibility of 

changing lecture times, as this would negatively 

affect the academic calendar, rather he 

suggested that staff and students should set out 

earlier in view of the lower number of vehicles 

available, until the normalcy  returns. 

 

Other issues covered by the hour long interview 

include the essence of having a staggered 32
nd

 

Convocation coming up between 20
th

 to 23
rd

 

April, 2016, spread over four days, to allow  

students and their families celebrate their 

achievements with their teachers in a relaxed 

atmosphere.  
 

Mambayya House Holds 33
rd

 Aminu 

Kano Annual Memorial Symposium 
 

The 33
rd

 edition of the Aminu Kano Annual 

Memorial Symposium organized by the Aminu 

Kano Centre for Democratic Research and 

Training (AKCDRT), Mambayya House, 
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Bayero University, Kano is scheduled to take 

place on Sunday 17
th

 April, 2016, at 11am, in 

the Sa‟adu Zungur Auditorium Complex, 

Mambayya House, Gwammaja, Kano. 
 

Two papers would be presented as follows: 

Consolidating Democracy in Nigeria through 

the Anti-Corruption Strategy by Barr. 

Solomon Dalong, Honourable Minister of Youth 

and Sports; and Malam Aminu Kano’s 

Politics: A Road Map for Social, Political and 

Economic Change in Nigeria by Professor Sule 

Bello, Department of History, Ahmadu Bello 

University, Zaria. 
 

Chief Host and Chairman of the Occasion would 

be His Excellency, Dr. Abdullahi Umar 

Ganduje, the Executive Governor of Kano State; 

the Special Guest of Honour, would be Rt. Hon. 

Aminu Bello Masari, CFR, FNIM and the 

Executive Governor of Katsina State; the father 

of   the Day, is Sarkin Kano, Muhammad Sanusi 

II, CON, while the Vice Chancellor, of Bayero 

University, Prof. Yahuza Bello is the Host. 
 

Accordingly, the Director of AKCDRT, Prof. 

Haruna Wakili, is soliciting the cooperation of 

family, disciples, associates and admirers of 

Malam Aminu Kano, the academic community, 

traditional rulers, the Ulama, the media, 

organized labour, students, security agencies 

and the general public, as usual, to ensure the 

success of the occasion.  
 

2015/2016 Academic Session: First 

Semester Mid-Semester Break  
 

The Senate at its 339
th

 meeting held on 

Wednesday, 17
th

 February, 2016 approved 17
th

 – 

22
nd

 April, 2016 as the date of the First Semester 

2015/2016 academic session mid-semester 

break. 
 

A letter signed by the Registrar, Fatima Binta 

Mohammed, said the University Management 

has declared the week of 17
th

 – 22
nd

 April, 2016 

as Lecture-free week and wished the students a 

happy break. 

 

GUIDE TO BETTER GRAMMAR 
 With Sheriff Ahmed 

 

Commonly Misused Expressions (2) 

 

This week, we shall examine a few more 

expressions that are commonly misused by all 

categories of people in this great country. Your 

observations are welcome.  
 

 John and myself did not embrace ourselves. 

There are two noticeable grammatical blunders in 

this sentence. The first is „myself‟. The word 

„myself‟ is referred to as first person reflexive 

pronoun. It is used when the object of a verb or 

preposition refers to the same person as the subject 

of the verb. Study the following examples: 

a. I didn't enjoy myself very much. 

b. Of all the people I am critical of, I am most 

critical of myself. 
 

In the two examples above, you will realize that „I‟ 

is the antecedent of „myself‟. 

What is „antecedent‟? In English grammar, 

antecedent is a word or phrase that a subsequent 

word refers to. „Binta‟ is the antecedent of „her‟ in 

the following sentence:  

c. “I’ll give this to Binta if I see her.” 

Let us go back to „John and myself…‟ If I ask you: 

what is the antecedent of „myself‟? Clearly it has no 

antecedent. That is why it is incorrect English to say 

„John and myself…‟ Say, correctly: John and I  

The second blunder is the pronoun „ourselves‟. 

When you say „John and I did not embrace 

ourselves‟, you are saying „John did not embrace 

himself and I did not embrace myself.‟ How 

reasonable could that be? Study the correct 

sentence: 
 

d. John and I did not embrace each other. 

Similarly, it is incorrect English to say: „I and my 

brother lost the fight.‟ Say, correctly: 

e. My brother and I lost the fight. 

Note that when you speak about yourself and 
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others, mention yourself last, as in: 

f. Prof. Jo, Sister Ann and I are studying English. 
 

 I can be able to solve the problem. 

This is another commonly misused expression. The 

sentence contains a linguistic redundancy (the 

redundant repetition of a meaning in a sentence, 

using different words). In this case „can‟ and „be 

able to‟ have the same meaning. Please avoid 

saying/writing „can be able‟. Say, correctly: 

a. I can solve the problem. 

b. I will be able to solve the problem. 

 

 Hajiya‟s whereabout is unknown. 

The problem word here is „whereabout‟. It is 

unknown in the English language. What we know is 

whereabouts, which may be used either as a noun 

or as an adverb, as in: 

a. Hajiya’s whereabouts is unknown. 

b. Could you give us any information regarding the 

whereabouts of your brother? 

 

In the two examples, „whereabouts‟ is used as a 

noun, meaning „location of somebody‟. Now study 

the following sentences: 

c. Do you know whereabouts the hotel is? 

d. I’ve forgotten whereabouts I parked my car. 

e. Whereabouts did you find it? 

In examples (c), (d) and (e), „whereabouts‟ is used 

as an adverb, meaning „in what place‟ (where). 

It should be noted that in British English 

„whereabouts‟ may also take a plural verb. In other 

words it is correct to say/write: 

f. Hajiya’s whereabouts are unknown.  
 

 Tom submitted a fake Masters degree to the 

authorities. 

The expression „Masters degree‟ is a common 

mistake in English. Note that the correct expression 

is Master’s degree (in both American and British 

English), as in: 

a. Tom submitted a fake Master’s degree to the 

authorities. 

b. He holds a bachelor’s degree in physics. 

Please note the apostrophe s (‟s) in the two 

examples. Note: capital letter „M‟; small letter „b‟. 

PLURAL: Master’s degrees; bachelor’s degrees. 

Please do not take things for granted. When in 

doubt, consult the dictionary. 

 

You may wish to respond to: 

ahmedsheriff22@gmail.com.  

 

Application Forms for Basic Qur’an 

Course  
 

This is to inform members of the University 

community that the Centre for Qur‟anic Studies 

is organizing an intensive Qur‟anic course for 

Beginners, Intermediate and Advanced Leaners. 

Interested members may obtain application 

forms at rate of N500 at Khalifah Ishaqa Rabi‟u 

Building, CQS, BUK. The course is for a 

duration of two semesters to be conducted at 

weekends. 

 

Registration fee is as follows: 

Members of the University community – 

N10,000 

Others – N20,000    

 

Notice to All Students 
 

It has come the notice of the Deanery of 

Students‟ Affairs that some students 

continuously break the padlock used for locking 

the water tank (reservoir) beside the new 

Students‟ Affairs building, opposite El-kanemi 

Hall. They dip their buckets in the tank to fetch 

water.  

 

According to the Deputy Registrar, Student 

Affairs, Altine Maryam Ali, this act could be 

dangerous and hazardous to health if the water 

gets contaminated. All students are advised to 

desist from such act. 
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Wedding Fatiha 
 

Professor Abdulkadir Dangambo of the Department of Nigerian Languages invites 

members of the University community and general public to the wedding fatiha of his son 

Habib Abdulkadir Dangambo and his bride, Jamelah Muhammad Sani Minjibir, scheduled 

as follows: 
 

Date:   Saturday, 16
th

 April, 2016 

Time:    11:00am   

Venue:  BUK Central Mosque, Old Campus 
 

 

Appointments of Dean, Deputy Dean, Sub-Deans, and Heads of Department 
 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Yahuza Bello Muhammad has approved the appointment Dean, Deputy Dean, 

Sub-Deans, and Heads of Department as follows:  

 

A) Dean (Two Year Tenure): 

S/N NAME FACULTY/DEPARTMENT   EFFECTIVE DATE  

1 Professor Sani G. Gumel, 

Faculty of Sciences    

Dean, Faculty of Sciences   7
th

 April, 2016 

 

B) Deputy Dean (Two Year Tenure): 

S/N NAME FACULTY/DEPARTMENT   EFFECTIVE DATE  

1 Dr. Usman Aliyu Dutsin-Ma, 

Faculty of Science     

Deputy Dean, Faculty of 

Sciences   

7
th

 April, 2016 

 

C) Sub-Deans (Two Year Tenure): 

S/N NAME FACULTY/DEPARTMENT   EFFECTIVE DATE  

1 Dr. Ma‟aruf S. Minjibir  

Faculty of Science     

Sub-Dean, Faculty of Sciences   7
th

 April, 2016 

2 Dr. F. S. Koki, 

Faculty of Science     

Sub-Dean, (Environment and 

Facilities), Faculty of Sciences   

7
th

 April, 2016 

 

D) Heads of Department (Two Year Tenure): 

S/N NAME UNIT/DEPARTMENT   EFFECTIVE DATE  

1 Dr. Muntari Bala, 

Department of Biochemistry, Faculty of 

Biomedical Sciences,  

College of Health Sciences     

Head of Department of 

Biochemistry    

11
th

 April, 2016 

2 Professor Muhammad O. Bhadmus, 

Department of Theatre & Performing 

Arts, Faculty of Communications  

Head of Department of  Theatre 

& Performing Arts 

31
st
 March, 2016 
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